
I am writing in support of House Bill 1532. My husband, Charles Lenz, and I are fortunate enough to send 

our children to Cathedral Elementary School in the Light of Christ Catholic school system in Bismarck. 

This has been an absolute blessing to our family. Not only are the academics excellent but the focus on 

virtue, character development, and faith have had a major positive impact on our children. When we 

consider how much time our children spend in school, it is essential to our family that our children are in 

a school environment that fosters the same values our family holds. We know many other parents who 

feel the same way, but are not able financially to send their children to the school they know is best for 

their children. HB 1532 would make it possible for more families to make the same choice we have to 

send our children to the best school for them.  

Please vote in favor of House Bill 1532.  


